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13 March 2008
Dear Mr. Enevoldsen,

Comments on Draft Comment Letter on Exposure Draft of Proposed Amendments to IFRS 2 Share-based Payment and IFRIC 11 Group and Treasury Share Transactions: Group Cash-settled Share-based Payment Transactions
We agree with the content of the Draft Comment Letter.

Detailed comments are given bellow while commenting on each question is raised in this paper:
Question 1 – Specifying how a subsidiary that receives goods or services from its suppliers (including employees) should account for cash-settled share-based payment arrangement described in new paragraph 3A of IFRIC 11.

Question 1: Do you agree with the proposals? If not, why?
We agree with the proposals.
Question 2 – Transition
Question 2: Do you agree with the proposal? If not, what do you propose and why?

We agree that the proposed amendments should be applied retrospectively.
Sincerely,

Jaunius Simonavicius
Deputy Director
Institute of Accounting of the Republic of Lithuania
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